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BOARD ELECTIONS FOR LEGENDS

The Board elections for our Association will be coming up in March, with the Annual Meeting in April.  There will be two vacancies on the Board in this election, with the terms of Dick Katz and Isabel Hess expiring this year.

We really need some new blood on our Board and want you to consider what you can do to help.  If you are interested in running for election to the Board or would like more information on the Board’s duties, please drop us a note or email us at wwvalleylegends@yahoo.com by February 15, 2013.  Serving on the Board only takes a couple of hours each month and can be very rewarding.  We need to hear from YOU!
LANDSCAPING UPDATE

We have recently completed the new landscaping at the Smokesignal overlook area and it looks great!  Drive by the top of Smokesignal and take a look.  We will be installing a sign to let people know that this is private property and only for our residents and their guests.  If you see any suspicious activity in this area (or anywhere in our neighborhood), please call the police.
The Board has recently approved work to upgrade our irrigation system by replacing backflow devices and irrigation clocks that are very old and problematic.

Additionally, we will be replacing about 14 trees on Monticook that have never grown and/or have a disease that severely limits their growth.  We will be replacing these trees with another  species that should do very well in that area.
Finally, the frost has caused damage to some of our plant material.  When the weather warms up the landscaper will be removing the dead plant material and replanting those areas.  We appreciate your patience in this matter.
BASKETBALL BACKBOARD SURVEY
With our last newsletter we included a survey form asking owners if we should amend our CC&R's to allow portable basketball backboards to remain up for more than a day.  We only heard back from 20 owners out of 222 homes.  Twelve responded “Yes” and eight said “No”.  Since the Board did not feel that this was a mandate of the owners to proceed with the amendment process, no action to change the CC&R's on this matter will take place at this time.

Thanks to everyone who took the time to respond and give their comments on this subject.
ASSOCATION WEBSITE

The Board has been looking into the possibility of having a website for the Association where members could view the CC&R's, minutes of Board meetings, newsletters, download architectural application forms, etc.  As soon as we have a site set up, we will let you know!
BEWARE OF COYOTOES!

We still have reports of coyotes in the neighborhood on a regular basis.  We just want to remind you not to let small dogs or cats out unattended.
SLOW DOWN!!!!

Just a reminder to slow down when driving in our community.  Now that the warm weather is here there are many residents taking walks on our streets.  Please be mindful that the speed limit on our streets is 25 mph!  

DOG OWNERS

Please be a responsible dog owner and clean up after your dog when out for a walk and properly dispose of the waste (do not throw it in the Common Area)!

PARKING REMINDER

Vehicles belonging to residents are not allowed to park on the street overnight if there is space available in the garage or on the driveway.  The restrictions for the Association require that you fill the garage and driveway with the maximum number of vehicles for the space (i.e. – two cars in a two car garage and three cars in a three car garage).  Once the garage is full of vehicles, then you can park on the driveway.  Again, once the driveway is full of the intended number of vehicles, only then can you park vehicles on the street overnight.
CHANGES TO YOUR HOME OR YARD

If you plan to make any changes to the exterior of your house (like painting, fence or window replacement, etc.) or to your yard (such as installing drought tolerant plants) you must get the PRIOR, WRITTEN approval of the Westwood Club Architectural Review Committee (ARC).  Application forms for the work can be obtained at the Westwood Club office.  

Remember – if you do work before it has been approved by the ARC, you may be forced to remove it and/or be fined for the violation.  Play it safe and be sure to get all necessary approvals BEFORE you to the work!
BOARD MEETINGS and MAILING ADDRESS

   The Board meets on the third Tuesday of each month at 7 P.M. at the Westwood Club.  Members are welcome to attend these meetings. 

   The next Board meeting will be on Tuesday, February 19, 2013 at 7 p.m.   Please check  at the Westwood Club to be sure of the date of the meeting if you plan to attend.  A copy of the meeting notice and agenda for the meeting are posted at the Westwood Club four days in advance of the meeting.

    If you see a problem in the neighborhood that you believe may be a violation of our Rules, please let us know so that we can take action.  We need your help to keep our community looking good.

   Questions or problems regarding our Association should be sent to the Board in writing:   Westwood Valley Legends, P.O. Box 300164, Escondido, CA  92030.

   Questions regarding your billing or for escrow companies to get Association information for refinancing or the sale of a house, please call our bookkeeper at (760) 751-5444.
